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PRET ATT / Office Memorandum

Sub: MoU for conducting PET survey of new rail line from Raxaul in India to
Kathmandu in Nepal

The undersigned is directed to enclose herewith a copy of the Memorandum of
Understanding between the Government of India and the Government of Nepal regarding
preliminary engineering-cum-traffic survey of the broad gauge line between Raxaul (India)
and Kathmandu (Nepal), which was signed by the two sides on 31.08.2018 in Kathmandu
during Prime Minister’s visit to Nepal.

2. As the Raxaul-Kathmandu rail line is a priority bilateral project, the Ministry of
Railways is requested to kindly ensure expeditious completion of the aforesaid survey work.

Enclosure: As above. 11/ A (3o d
(Ann Haokip)

Under Secretary (Nepal)

Tel: 011-2301 2382

Email: usnepal@mea.gov.in

Shri Dhananjaya Singh
Director, (Works)-I1
Ministry of Railways

Copy to:

1) Shri M.K. Srivastava, ED, TT (F), Ministry of Railways
2) Shri B.K. Gupta, ED (Project Monitoring), Ministry of Railways
3) Dr. Ajay Kumar, Deputy Chief of Mission, Embassy of India, Kathmandu



